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Week 2
Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This has been another busy week at Parklands.

On Sunday I attended the Remembrance Service at the cenotaph in Chorley with some of our Head 
Students. We laid a wreath on behalf of the whole Parklands community, and it was lovely to see so 
many of our pupils represented in the various cadet squads who took part in the ceremony. All of the 
children were excellent representatives of our school. We also laid a wreath at our war memorial in 
school on Monday at 11am. This memorial is dedicated to all who have been lost in war, but in 
particular to past pupils of Parklands who have been killed in conflict. This is always an important day 
for us to come together as a school community, and we held our remembrance assembly on Monday 
for the whole school, where we also observed a minute’s silence, and listened to one of our Year 11 
pupils playing the Last Post. There are some photographs of the events below. 

As you may have seen on our social media, on Tuesday we hosted our first Parent Forum of the year. It 
is always really good to meet with parents and carers to discuss initiatives and share ideas about 
moving Parklands forward. Amongst other things, we had a discussion about Class Charts and we now 
have some ideas for ways in which we can help pupils and parents become more familiar with all the 
features of Class Charts.

Yesterday was our annual ‘Positive Noticing Day’, where pupils and staff write positive notes to one 
another on luggage tags, which they proudly display on their blazers or lanyards. This was the first time 
Year 7 have experienced this, and it was lovely to see them so involved. It was fantastic to see so many 
people smiling and chatting about the positive messages they had been given.

Kind regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal

There will be more charity work next week, when we will 
start selling the red ribbons for World Aids Day, which 
takes place on December 1st.

Next Thursday we will welcome our Class of 2023 back 
for GCSE Presentation Evening, where we will 
celebrate their achievements and present their awards 
and GCSE certificates.

Today is our non uniform day for Comic Relief, and we will update you next week on the amount we 
have raised for charity. We always raise lots of money for charity when we run events, and we are 
hoping that we will be able to donate generously again to Comic Relief. 
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Whole School Messages

(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Ultimate Questions  
Enquiry Question - Is it possible to find answers to ultimate questions?

1. What are the main beliefs in Christianity?
2. What is the Old Testament and New Testament?
3. What does denomination mean?
4. What are the three main denominations we have focused on in the lesson? 

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Prejudice and Discrimination 
Enquiry Question - Why do people discriminate?

1. Why do you think Jesus has been shown as a White man in artwork throughout history?  
2. What does the Bible say about racism?
3. ‘God created man in his own image’. What does this mean?
4. ‘A new commandment I give to you. To love one another as I have loved you’. What does this 

mean?

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Human Rights and Social Justice 
Enquiry Question - Do we still need human rights today?

1. Who is Malala Yusuf Zai?
2. Why is Malala often described as an inspirational person? 
3. Why do you think it is important that every child receives an education? 
4. Do you think we take education for granted in the UK?

Year 8 Respect day - Personal responsibility

Next Tuesday all year 8 pupils will be taking part in sessions throughout the day which look at 
beginning to take responsibility for their own lives, as well as seeking support in other areas. They will 
have sessions about personal finance and budgeting as well as relationships and online safety.
As part of this day we will be welcoming into school the charity ‘Stand against violence’ who will be 
talking to pupils about domestic violence, how to spot the signs, where to get help and how to support 
a friend who may be experiencing this. You can see more about this session here.
The assembly may be difficult for your child if your family has experienced this, however, Mrs Fairhurst 
will be on hand and the house leaders will be liaising with staff to ensure all pupils are supported. If 
your family is currently in a situation like this, and school doesn't already support your child, please let 
your house leader know via email.
If you need to talk to someone, you can contact:

● Clare House Women's Refuge and 24 hour Helpline - 01772 435865.
● Key unlocking futures website - helps people who have experienced or are at risk of domestic 

abuse and violence across Chorley.
● Galop - For LGBT+ Anti-abuse

All materials used on this respect day will be available via your child’s Secure Google 
Classroom.
Mrs Gray

https://standagainstviolence.co.uk/workshops/domestic-violence-awareness/
https://www.keycharity.org.uk/
https://galop.org.uk/


Whole School Messages

Year 10 -  Advance notice. We will be holding a Year 10 Key Stage 4 Information Evening on Tuesday 
9th January. The following day Year 10 will receive their first tracker reports giving updates on the 
grades they are working at in all their subjects. This is timed so that pupils will have completed a full 
term in all their subjects and we will have a better indication of their efforts and progress. 

The evening will provide parents and carers with information about our GCSE and BTEC course 
structures, our expectations and support on offer and next step career advice and guidance. Further 
details to follow nearer the time. 

Repair shop for blazers - Pupils can drop their blazer off at 3.10pm in Inclusion on a Wednesday and 
collect them on Thursday morning before Form. The shop is due to start on Wednesday 29th 
November.
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Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 102 pupils to date
Year 8: 67 pupils to date
Year 9: 73 pupils to date
Year 10: 62 students to date
Year 11: 78 students to date
All: 382 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 185 pupils
Year 8: 146 pupils
Year 9: 166 pupils

Year 10: 125 students
Year 11: 147 students

All: 769 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 175 pupils
Year 8: 123 pupils
Year 9: 124 pupils

Year 10: 98 students
Year 11: 119 students

All:  639 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ITRgOcdls3KnRsWSYEN8ebyXdHO8AKcabcaGxH2ZbiE/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Attendance

Attendance matters!

Overall school attendance since September 94.2%
Overall school attendance for the week 94.7%

National Average since September - 92% as at 6/11

Attendance by House since September:

Europe 93.6%
South America 93.2%

Africa 93.1%
Asia 93.9%

Australasia 93.4%

Attendance by House since last week:

Europe 95.7%
South America 95%
Australasia 95.2%

Asia 96%
Africa 93.4%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Europe - Italy 98.8%
Australasia - Fiji 98.9%

South America - Uruguay 97.9%
Asia - Tibet 98.6%

Africa - Botswana 97.1%



Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone,

Hope you’re all doing well. Last weekend marked the 11th of 
November and so as Head Pupils, we recognised the occasion by 
attending the the Remembrance Service in Astley Park. Despite 
the cold, wet weather, we paid our respects by laying our wreath 
during the service. We enjoyed taking part in the parade seeing 
many other pupils also attending the event in their uniformed 
groups.
In other news; on Thursday we had interviews with our Year 10s 
applying for head pupil. The Year 10s had prepared well and did a 
great job.
To conclude the week, today we’ve enjoyed non-uniform in aid of 
children in need. Thanks for all your donations.

Lucas.



Whole School Messages

 دروس اللغة الإنجلیزیة للمتحدثین بلغات أخرى. یرجى إرسال برید إلكتروني إلى jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk إذا كنت
بحاجة إلى أي مساعدة في الوصول إلى ھذا.

Уроки англійської для носіїв інших мов. Будь ласка, надішліть електронний лист на 
jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk, якщо вам потрібна допомога з доступом до цього.

Уроки английского для носителей других языков. Если вам нужна помощь с доступом к этому 
адресу, отправьте электронное письмо по адресу jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk.

Lekcje języka angielskiego dla osób znających inne języki. Jeśli potrzebujesz pomocy w uzyskaniu 
dostępu do tego, wyślij e-mail na adres jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk.

Lekcie angličtiny pre ľudí, ktorí hovoria inými jazykmi. Ak potrebujete pomoc s prístupom, pošlite 
e-mail na adresu jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk.

Anglų kalbos pamokos kalbantiems kitomis kalbomis. Jei jums reikia pagalbos norint tai pasiekti, 
rašykite el. paštu jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk.



Whole School Messages

Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

PE Update week beginning 13th November 
A fantastic week  for attendance this week at  practices for netball, football, rugby, badminton, 
cheerleading and dance! A special mention to  Sam S. who refereed an important U16 girls football 
match and displayed great leadership skills, well done! 

● Y7 Boys Football.  The boys played fantastic last Friday in the Lancashire Cup round robin 
coming in 4th. The best performance came against Bishop Rawsthorne with a 3-2 win! 
Congratulations and well played to everyone. 

● Under 14s Girls football Lancashire cup game versus Darwin, game postponed due to 
weather. 

● Year 10 Boys Lancashire cup against Fishermore School in Colne. The team fought strong 
and hard against a very good team and unfortunately lost. 

● Under 16s Girls football. The girls played the next round of the English schools FA cup, they  
battled well against a very good team from St Christophers, Accrington. Unfortunately in the 
second half our legs got the better of us and we lost the game which means we are now out of 
the English schools cup but we are still ready for the next round of the Lancashire cup. 

● Year 7 Netball -  it was a brilliant night with Parklands being able to take 2 teams of girls to 
play in friendly matches against the district. Both teams showed great progress with their 
footwork and passing skills and will be working on getting into space in practice.  The girls 
have shown great grit and determination so far, well done!  

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 



Whole School Messages

GCSE Presentation evening

GCSE Presentation Evening for last year’s leavers will be held on 23rd November 2023. All 
parents/carers have been sent an email invitation and it is also on social media. We would love to see 
as many of our leavers from last year as possible there to celebrate!

Positive Noticing Day

On Thursday we celebrated Positive Noticing Day in school. Staff and students used labels to pass on 
kind words to each other. There was a lovely atmosphere in school and everyone made an effort to 
notice the positives in each other. 
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Parklands Trips 2024

Please find on link here the following slides all the trips with spaces 
available and running this year. 

Please note some trips may require payments ASAP to catch up. 

Please contact the member of staff on the slide for the specific trip 
for further details.

All the trips are dependant on good behaviour and attendance and 
pupils can be removed once on a trip for poor behaviour and 

attendance.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pKTCHI35m2SaocyMjRGoOTKBZU_xUA27/view?usp=sharing
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ONLY OPEN TO YEARS 7,8 AND 9 

Pay £50 deposit now and you don’t need to make any more payments until September 2024 (Further 
payments can be made if you would prefer). A fantastic summer holiday experience! 
Letter available here.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18XtXvdrY3yMVCVYLEJyzhSnwV2iB-e2xCbWZPyCF7hE/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19T4jRpDNWDI03JsT4QPZ97GA_jKEM47X/view?usp=sharing
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For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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Careers

Please click here for this week’s career news

Lots of great content in this week’s Career News, from apprenticeships to conferences, open days to 
work experience.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Autumn_2023_Issue_NINE.pdf

